
[DATE], 2015
Honorable [FIRST NAME LAST NAME]
United States House of Representatives
Address Line 1

Address Line 2
RE:
Request to co-sponsor HR 1692 (Edwards)

Dear Rep. [LAST NAME]:
On behalf of the [NAME OF YOUR ORGANIZATION], I am writing to request your co-sponsorship of H.R. 1692 (Edwards) – the Safety, Efficiency and Accountability in Transportation Projects through Public Inspection Act.   

This legislation requires public employees to perform the inspection on all federally funded state and local transportation projects.  On transportation projects, construction inspectors are the eyes, ears and voice of the public.  Public inspectors ensure that construction standards are met, that projects meet safety requirements and that the materials used stand the test of time.  They are there to ensure that the motoring public gets what they pay for and public safety and the public interest is protected.

H.R. 1692 (Edwards) was developed by [ORGANIZATION] and the National Association of State Highway and Transportation Unions (NASHTU).  NASHTU is comprised of 38 unions, including AFSCME, AFT Public Employees, CWA, IFPTE, and SEIU, from 20 states and represents hundreds of thousands of state and local transportation department employees.  [ORGANIZATION] is a member of NASHTU and represents [DESCRIBE YOUR MEMBERSHIP].  
As was detailed in NASHTU’s highly respected reports – Highway Robbery and Highway Robbery II – enormous problems, including delays in project delivery, cost overruns, and reduced project safety and quality, have been created when state and local transportation agencies irresponsibly outsource inspection and oversight on transportation projects.

We hope you will recognize the need for H.R. 1692 and will join us by co-sponsoring this important legislation.  To do so, please call Chris Schloesser, Rep. Edwards’ Legislative Director at 202/225-8699 or via e-mail at chris.schloesser@mail.house.gov.  If you have any questions or seek additional information, please contact [ORGANIZATIONAL CONTACT] at [contact’s phone and e-mail].    

Thank you,

[NAME]
[TITLE, ORGANIZATION]

